
From: Kester, Tony 
To: 'Shawn Keith' <skeith@slcog.org>

Date: 1/7/2013 12:08:46 PM 
Subject: RE: information concerning Greater Failth

The first draft should be finished mid January. It has to be reviewed again after that. 

Do you (AAA Directors) want to take a day to review the major changes?

I have the next meeting on the 15, not this week.

Tony

From: Shawn Keith [mailto:skeith@slcog.org]
Sent: Monday, January 07, 2013 9:09 AM
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: RE: information concerning Greater Failth

Tony
By chance is there a date the draft will be released for review. We (AAA Directors) are really anxious to 
review it and start planning for procurement etc. Our first meeting this year is this Wednesday.

Thanks

From: Kester, Tony [mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, January 04, 2013 11:41 AM
To: 'Shawn Keith'
Subject: RE: information concerning Greater Failth

We are allowing transportation as a HCBS. The policy is being revised and will include transportation. 

Tony

From: Shawn Keith [mailto:skeith@slcog.org]
Sent: Friday, January 04, 2013 11:23 AM
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: RE: information concerning Greater Failth

Tony
Happy New Year! I want to personally thank you for the additional HCBS funds. As we discussed $42, 032 will 
be used to keep Greater Faith and Joy open through June 30, 2013. I am also contacting my contractors to 
determine their needs for the additional HCBS funds identified on the NGA. I do have one question. When I 
initially sent you the request to keep Greater Faith open (see attached) it stated that in order to keep the site 
open $16,203 was needed in Group Dining and $29, 703 was needed in transportation for a total of $45, 906. 
The additional funds on the NGA are identified as HCBS. When I reviewed the current policy and procedure 
manual SECTION 600, Page 1. It states that HCBS (State General Revenue) is to be used for :

Adult day care;
• case management;
• chore maintenance;
• group dining;
• home delivered meals;
• home safety assessments;
• homemaker;
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• housekeeping; 
medication management;
• minor home repairs; and
• any service approved through the Area Plan process.

It does not specifically state that transportation, but it does state any service approved through the Area Plan 
process. How would you like for me to handle this? I can submit an addendum to the Area Plan or get your 
offices approval via this email. Please advise.

From: Kester, Tony [mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, December 07, 2012 11:57 AM
To: 'Shawn Keith'
Subject: RE: information concerning Greater Failth

Shawn,

The money on the NGA is the $90,000 I mentioned in the meeting. 

Tony

From: Shawn Keith [mailto:skeith@slcog.org]
Sent: Friday, December 07, 2012 10:46 AM
To: Kester, Tony
Cc: Taylor, Tommy
Subject: RE: information concerning Greater Failth

Tony
Can you please the status of this NGA?

Thanks

From: Kester, Tony [mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, November 16, 2012 10:53 AM
To: 'Shawn Keith'
Subject: RE: information concerning Greater Failth

Shawn,

Tommy is working on a new NGA which will include $42,032 for Greater Faith and Joy. It should be completed the week 
after Thanksgiving.

Tony

From: Shawn Keith [mailto:skeith@slcog.org]
Sent: Friday, November 16, 2012 10:42 AM
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: information concerning Greater Failth

Tony
Attached is the information you requested concerning Greater Faith and Joy. I will place a hard copy in the mail 
on Monday. Again, thank you very much.

Shawn
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